
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
Mr Paul Perrin  

Driver and Vehicle Licensing Agency 
DPP & FOI Team – C2/W 
Longview Road 
Morriston 
Swansea 
SA6 7JL 
 
Email us at: foi@dvla.gov.uk 
Website: www.gov.uk/browse/driving 
  
  
Your Ref:  
Our Ref: FOIR7701 

 

 

 

Date:  12 July 2019 

 

 
Dear Mr Perrin 
 
Freedom of Information Request 
 
Thank you for your email of 14 June requesting information under the terms of the 
Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA). 
 
While the DVLA may hold the information you have asked for, the DVLA is considering 
whether the information is exempt from disclosure under the following exemptions: 
 
 Section 31(1)(a) & (b) – Law enforcement 
 
That is, information may be exempt from disclosure if it falls within the category of 
information where disclosure would or would be likely to prejudice (a) the prevention 
or detection of crime and (b) the apprehension or prosecution of offenders.      
 
In applying the above qualified exemption, the DVLA is required to consider the public 
interest for disclosure against the public interest for withholding the information. As 
provided for in section 17(2) of the Freedom of Information Act, the DVLA is 
considering the public interest test for the above exemption and will let you know the 
outcome no later than 12 August.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 

unsigned, sent by e-mail 
 
DVLA Freedom of Information Team 


